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MEMORANDUM











TO:		AAA Directors			NOTICE#: 042409-1-I-SWCBS





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


Secretary 


		


DATE:	April 24, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Clarification:  2009 OAA Allocation and Population Data 








The purpose of this memorandum is to provide clarification regarding NOI # 042009-1-I-SWCBS, which transmitted the Older Americans Act 2009 Grant Award and the 2009 population data by county and planning and service area. The notice required each Area Agency on Aging (AAA) to prepare and electronically forward area plan pages, C.I.A. Allocation to the Planning and Service Area and C.II.B. Budget Summary Page to the contract managers no later than April 30, 2009.  





In preparing the area plan forms and documenting transfers between Title III C1 and C2 and Title III B, please ensure no transfers are made as a result of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) of 2009 Grant for Congregate and Home Delivered Meals.  The purpose of the ARRA funds is to increase the number of congregate and home delivered meals to older adults.  





When you submit your area plan pages, please include a signed statement that acknowledges transfers between titles do not include the ARRA grant funding. If you have any questions, please contact your contract manager.  Thank you for your cooperation.  











